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ELKS BBQ FUNDRAISER  

The Elks #322 BBQ was constructed in the 1960’s with standard brick and mortar.  Over the many years of use by 

CYOS, Orientations, Vet’s Dinners, banquets and fundraisers just to name a few; the BBQ has sustained major structural 

damage that is no longer repairable.  We are proposing to rebuild the BBQ making an attempt to salvage the original 

iron and replace the pit with new fire brick and cinderblock walls.  To fund this major overhaul, we are forming a BBQ 

committee and plan to sell personalized bricks to commemorate our 125 anniversary of the Lodge.  The exact design has 

yet to be determined but will offer bricks in several sizes and donation amounts so that members may permanently 

memorialize their commitment to our Lodge.   

If you would like to volunteer or have special talents that this project could utilize, please leave your name with our 

Lodge Secretary. 

Scott Marcum 

Fundraiser Coordinator 

 

 
Sample bricks for the fundraiser 

 



David Forrest 

Deena Dana 

FROM THE EXALTED RULER 
 

Hello Everyone,  

The new Elks year has officially kicked off and in combination with 25% accessibility to the lodge, 

we are moving in the right direction.  Everyone is anticipating State and County COVID guidelines to move in 

a more permissive direction.  With fewer restrictions, we can increase both our fraternal and business 

activities.  Everyone in this year's leadership is focused on opening the Lodge as conditions permit and we 

are excited about what can be accomplished.  On Sunday, April 18, 2021, we had an exceptionally large 

attendance at the pool.  It was a pleasure for me to see you all having fun and to reconnect with those I have 

not seen in a while. Our Esteemed Loyal Knight, Jenny Dugandzic, has taken over Youth Activities. She is 

bringing new energy to the job and has many plans for youth and family programs. On the business side of the Lodge, we are like many 

of the small businesses that are affected by COVID.  As our Lodge works toward becoming a financially robust business, I know we can 

be, we need volunteers to accomplish this. We are asking for volunteers to support our restaurant operation with food preparation 

and servers, during peak weekday hours and weekends.  To volunteer come in and ask, also be on the lookout for a new "Sign UP 

Genius."   

I would like to give you an update on how our Scouting program is doing.  We can take pride in the fact that our program at the Troop 

level Scout's (11 years to 18 years) persevered through everything that COVID threw at us.  In the darkest days, we were forced to 

work our program virtually.  During times with fewer restrictions, the youth scout leadership put together great activities that included 

hiking, map and compass work, rank achievement, and flag retirements.  In anticipation of lifting restrictions, we are registering Troop 

322B and Troop 323G for summer camp at Camp Boulder Creek.  We cannot attend our traditional summer camp, Camp Oljato, 

Huntington Lake, CA, because it suffered some fire damage in the fire last summer.   

In our Lodge’s Scout program, as we returned to normal life, we need to reactivate the Cub Scout Pack (Kindergarten to 

11year).  Before COVID, Pack 322 provided a Cub Scout program for many boys and girls in the Lodge and the community.  The adult 

leadership that made Pack 322 such a good program is moving to each Troop as their children get older.  I am asking for the parents 

of those Cub age kids to contact Steve Kragenbrink or I to discuss its revival. 

I assigned this year’s leadership, responsibility for the committees that are statutorily and traditionally required.  These 
committees organize, plan, and execute the charities and services that Elks are known for.  Our officers need your help to accomplish 
these programs.  They will be open to any help they can get whether it's one task or chairing committees.  If you need help connecting 
with them, contact me: (760)887-2222 (Not a ROBO Call), email slo6@verizon.net 
 

David H Forrest, Exalted Ruler 

FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

Welcome to the new elk year. I want to let you know what we have been doing and hope to achieve 
this upcoming elk year. Last year was a crazy year with COVID-19 disrupting our normal operations. We are 
thankful to all our members who continued to support us as we ventured into a difficult time. We, as you 
know, had a flood in the banquet room which resulted in a new floor which extended into the bar and atrium. 
We also had drive-thru BBQ’s Wednesdays and Fridays to help out with members who were not able to come 
to the Lodge or when the Lodge was closed for dining. This upcoming year we hope to achieve even more! 
We have a budget that we will continue to make changes as the year progresses. The officers have spent a 
lot of time trying to present a budget to the members and I am proud of them for all their hard work. We are 

also hoping to utilize more volunteers to help out with events around the Lodge. We are looking forward to having more activities that 
the members can participate in. So please look for upcoming events in the Yell. Please do not hesitate to contact me or any other 
officer with any questions you may have.  
 
Thank you, 
Deena Dana, Chairman of the Board 

mailto:slo6@verizon.net


Tom Kommer Jenny Dugandzic 

Shane Bagnall 

“To our absent members” 
An Elk is never forgotten, never forsaken. 

FROM THE CHAIRS 

LEADING KNIGHT 
 

 

Nothing to report at this time 

 

 

LECTURING KNIGHT 

 
As a fraternal organization run largely by volunteers, 

Committees are a hallmark of Elkdom. Joining a Committee is 

a great way for new and seasoned Members to help our Lodge 

and our community. In order to ensure that our Committees 

are successful, each Lodge Officer has been assigned oversight 

of two committees. As your new Lecturing Knight, I will be 

working hard to see that the Americanism Committee and 

Drug Awareness Committee are healthy, active, and providing 

beneficial services to our Members and our local community. 

Additionally, I will continue to be the Chairperson for the 

Historical Committee. If you have a heart for Americanism, 

Drug Awareness, Historical, or any of the other Committees, 

please contact the office and let us know. Whether you would 

like to be a Committee Chairperson, or a Committee Member 

that helps out when you can, your volunteerism is greatly 

appreciated.  

-Shane Bagnall, Lecturing Knight & Lodge Historian 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

LOYAL KNIGHT 
 
 
 
Greetings my fellow Elks! I am your Esteemed Loyal 

Knight for the 2020-2021 Elk Year! After serving as the 
Esteemed Lecturing Knight last year, I am looking forward to 
taking on new challenges. 

One of my favorite activities at our lodge is the 
Halloween Haunted House! I love observing our youth all 
working together to produce and execute a fantastic family 
event. This event brings together our community and youth 
volunteers to provide a safe, drug-free, and fun-filled event for 
all ages. 

I am so excited to be the Officer in charge of lodge 
and youth activities this Elks year! I am planning on conducting 
youth activities at the pool this summer, family movie nights 
on the lawn, as well as activities for teens, with the intention 
of promoting family fun and a sense of community. There are 
multiple adults - only activities and parties in my planner that 
need YOUR help, ideas, and time. If you have ideas for youth, 
teen or adult activities and events please feel free to contact 
me by email JDugandzic81@gmail.com. Our Lodge’s activities 
and events are only successful because of the time, devotion, 
and support of our volunteers. If there is an event you would 
like to see happen at our Lodge, please contact me with your 
ideas and volunteer your time. Get your fellow Elks involved 
and I can assure you that the experience of volunteering will 
be beneficial. Volunteering can increase your self-esteem and 
confidence, improve your mood and your overall outlook on 
life. My favorite saying in Elkdom is “Elks Care, Elks Share.” I 
look forward to meeting more of my fellow Elks this year and I 
cannot wait to see just how much the San Luis Obispo Elks 
Lodge 322 members will Care and Share the Elk year. See you 
at the lodge! 

-Jenny Dugandzic, Loyal Knight 
 

*Jenny won Top Reader for Loyal Knight Position at the Ritual 

Contest held in Santa Barbara, CA on 3/25/21. 

 

SICKNESS AND DISTRESS 

Anne Bettencourt #9801 
Anne passed away peacefully on Sunday May 17, 2020 
after a hard-fought battle with brain cancer. She was a 
valued member of Lodge 322 for 12 years. She was a 
supportive and upbeat person who enjoyed helping 
others especially in career advancement. Her family and 
everyone who knew her will truly miss Anne. 

FJ Bailey #6107 
It was reported that FJ passed away last week after a 
fairly short illness. He had been in declining health for 
some time. Services are pending. He is survived by his 
wife Ranell Bailey (#11909); sons: Lawrence & Steven 
Bailey; stepdaughter: Marilinda Croom and 
Granddaughter: Ashley Croom. 

mailto:JDugandzic81@gmail.com
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Lodge Officer Corps 
Exalted Ruler         David Forrest 

Esteemed Leading Knight    Tom Kommer 

Esteemed Loyal Knight               Jenny Dugandzic 

Esteemed Lecturing Knight     Shane Bagnall 

Esquire                 Alan Forrest 

Chaplain           Kate Fitch 

Inner Guard            Weston Marcum 

Tiler               Bee Casperson 

Musician                Vacant 

1 Year Trustee               Scott Marcum 

2 Year Trustee, COB                  Deena Dana 

3 Year Trustee                 Gail Marcum 

4 Year Trustee       Zoli Harway 

5 Year Trustee           Zach Self 

Secretary            Nancy Lewelling 

Treasurer      Kathy Bivens 

 

PROPOSITIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 
Michael Lee Patrick Knowles: Plumber 
Proposer: Reggie Greenwood 
 
Kevin James Larson: Customer Service/Sales 
Proposer: Travis Pinedo 
 
Patrick Cirone: Farmer 
Proposer: Reggie Greenwood 
 
Trina Cisneros: Financial Advisor 
Proposer: Barbara Beckett 
 
Michael McDonald: Barber 
Proposer: Jennifer Dugandzic 
 
Stephanie Schamber: Unknown 
Proposer: Ben Arrona 
 
Christopher Meyer: School Administrator 
Proposer: Jerry Day 
 
Chris H Pope: Secretary/Partner 
Proposer: Marvin Paolini 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Barry S Greenberg: Recruiting/HR Leader 
Proposer: William Harris 
 
Todd A York: Maintenance Superintendent 
Proposer: Reggie Greenwood 
 
Joseph B Ricci: Physician’s Assistant 
Proposer: Richard Grandquist 
 
Stacy Valenzuela: Stay at Home Mom 
Proposer: Elena Squires, LDG #1538 
 
Sean Parker: Produce Broker 
Proposer: Nancy Lewelling 
 
Yancy James: USPS 
Proposer: Ken Egan 
Reinstatement LDG #322 
 
Angela Fry: Pharmacy Rep 
Proposer: Bonnie Luther 
Reinstatement LDG #322 
 
William “Will” Ferrara: Retired 
Proposer: Mike Guetschow LDG #734 
Transfer: LDG #734 

$500 Attendance 

Drawing Crying 

Corner 
 

Lodge Meeting April 6, 2021 

Sonjia Reed #10389 

James Rockwood #10618 

Neither member was present 

 

Lodge Meeting – April 20, 2021 

John Larson #12185 

Ingrid Frokjer #9910 

Neither member was present 
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MAY BIRTHDAYS

01     Curtis, Katie 

01     Purcell, Lawrence 

Paul 

01     Shipman, David C 

01     Zabel, Robert F 

02     Paolini, Marvin 

02     Slater, Jacob Tyler 

02     Snowe, Jennifer 

02     Walker, Matthew K 

03     Scanlan, Michael 

03     Ward, Melissa 

04     Esmon, Roy Dean 

04     Harris, William F 

04     Lamond, Janine 

04     Smith, John 

04     Smith, Paula 

05     Clark, Joseph T 

05     Dahlerup, Flemming 

06     Burnett, Donald 

Walter 

06     Cardoza, Joe L 

06     Laxamana, Jesse 

06     Meisenheimer, 

Poncho 

06     Reeves, Dennis 

06     Young, Sharon 

07     Crawford, Jac A 

07     O'Neil, Lynette 

07     Rorabough, Dale E 

07     Yungman, Kelly 

Cook 

08     Reilly, Joan K 

08     Sandoval, Gino 

09     Arrona, Ben 

09     Avila, Jennifer 

09     Cummins, Michael R 

09     Kensinger, Timothy 

R 

09     Payne, Carrie 

09     Wilkerson, Freya 

10     Bivens, Troy 

10     Buchanan, Jeanne A 

10     Campbell, Steven 

10     Newman, Ginger C 

10     Smith, N Birrell 

11     Borst, Dawn 

11     Coye, Fran 

11     Gerber, Sonny John 

11     Greene, Khalif 

11     Knutson, David J 

11     Limon, Angelina 

11     Rodman, Christa A 

12     Crawford, Gail C 

12     Moonjian, Randee 

Lane 

12     Tedford, Maryann     

Whittington 

13     Clark, Robin Sherri 

13     Flores, Robert 

13     Wilson, Aaron 

14     Goss, Spencer 

14     Kunke, Wayne 

14     Price, Becky 

14     Wheeler, Francis 

14     Zuchelli, Patrick 

Louis 

15     Adams, Lizzie A 

15     Binder, Bobbi 

15     Boucher, Jamie 

15     Giannini, Aaron 

15     Meyer, Garner 

15     Sirois, Preston 

16     Adams, Richard 

16     Devitt, Andrea 

16     Heimel, Sandra 

16     Johnson, Eric 

16     Miller, Andrea 

16     Salas, Randy L 

16     Usilton, Kristin 

16     Wolting, Erik 

17     Cramer, Harold 'Red' 

17     Dixon, Juliana 

17     Hildebrand, Scott 

17     Kahler, Edwin 

17     Kelley, Rick D 

18     Buckley, Paul 

18     Cortez, Cathy D 

18     Crozier, Kraig 

18     Henson, Vanessa 

18     Jacot, Michael Jean 

18     Okumura, Daniel 

18     Ramones, Tomas 

18     Romero, Terry 

18     Sinsheimer, Amy 

18     Slate, Don 

19     Bodine, Jerry 

19     D'Albro, D'Anne 

19     Haring, Joshua 

19     Jones, Rick 

19     Pinto, Gina M 

19     Powell, David G 

19     Turner, Mark 

20     Atencio, Daniel Allan 

20     Davis, Amber 

20     Greidanus, Lizabeth 

20     Hoffman, Chad 

20     Mc Comb, Matt 

20     Spence, James 

20     Stoll, Charles J 

21     Jansen, Beatrice 

21     Larrea, Mike 

21     Orradre, Peter 

21     Perez, Mardell Ann 

22     Bettencourt, Britt E 

22     Coons, Marc D 

22     Engel, Barbara 

22     Gauna, Samuel J 

22     Henneberry, Patrick 

J 

22     Moline`, Antonio R 

23     Murphy, Patrick C 

24     Ecklund, Victor 

24     Fellows, Michele 

24     Gibson, Angie Clare 

24     Mehiel, Eric 

24     Moore, Greg 

24    Murray, Jennifer 

Worden 

24     Pascual, Antonio 

25     Garnsey, Eugene G 

25     Lara, Nancy 

25     Park, Ryan 

26     Brannen, Nicholas 

26     Brewer, Shaun Eric 

26     Deutsch, James 

26     Giumini, Art E 

26     Smith-Hatchett, April 

27     Biery, Paul 

27     Gebhardt, Kimberly 

27     Jones, Nathan O 

27     Koester, Kirk 

27     Shaban, Malik 

27     Vujovich-La Barre, 

Mila 

28     Delgado, Epi 

28     Janowicz, John 

28     Kabaker, Russel  

28     Yarborough, Breta 

29     Benninghoff, Bernie 

29     Cain, Hayley 

29     Compton, Billy 

29     Maxwell, Jane 

29     Zahn, Julie 

30     Brummett, Dwayne 

30     Knight, Clay 

30     Legg, Dawn 

30     Lewis, Berni Ann 

30     Massman, Nicholas 

J 

30     Slate, David O 

31     Blanton, Sattie 

31     Muick, Nicholas 

31     Velez, Daniel 

 

 

 

 

 



Secretaries Corner  

Welcome to the 2021-2022 Elk Year!  What a great start to the year we have had already! It 

has been wonderful to hear the buzz in the lodge during the lunch rush! 

We have had over 1400 members already pay their dues. As well, of the 300 members from 

last elk year that were dropped for non-payment, about a dozen have reinstated. If you 

know of someone that let their membership lapse, please let them know that they can 

reinstate with no penalty up until May 31. Please have them contact Jo Ann in the 

membership office to get their names back on the books.  

As summer draws closer, it’s always fun to bring your friends to the pool! We want the community to enjoy all that the 

lodge has to offer. Keep in mind that guests should only be brought to the lodge 3 times. After that, it is your duty as a 

lodge member to encourage them to become members themselves. Our facilities have quite the Repairs & Maintenance 

budget each year that is sustained by members’ dues. Coming regularly to use the facilities but not being a member isn’t 

really fair to those that pay dues.  

Much of the staff at the lodge is now vaccinated. Many of the members coming in to enjoy the facilities are vaccinated. 

We really hope to see you in the Lodge very soon. Be sure to stop by the office and say hi when you come in! 

-Nancy 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Turn in Your DRINK CHIPS 

May 28 and June 25 

Do you have drink chips or coupons that you’ve been holding onto? Maybe they are from Bingo, or 

Cook Your Own Steak Night, or some other volunteer event… 

We will be transitioning to using only one type of drink chip as of June 30. Please bring in any and all 

of your chips and coupons. We will exchange them for the new style. Or you can exchange 4 chips 

for 1 Dinner Coupon, or 3 chips for a Lunch Coupon.   

Deadline to use or exchange chips/coupons is JUNE 30 

Examples of past drink coupons 



FROM THE KITCHEN 

*Reminder: as we get busier, please keep in mind that only staff and people volunteering for a specific event are allowed 

in the kitchen.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS AND EVENTS 

Hello All, 

We are into May now and we are 
moving forward into orange and right into 
summer. I hope you have been enjoying our 
meals and menus we have provided to you, 
our membership, over the Covid-19 crisis. It 
has been our pleasure to provide this service 
to you. I want to acknowledge the “Elbows 
and Antlers” efforts of our volunteers who 
have been a vital part our pandemic relief 
meal program (Dinners to GO). We could not 
have done any of this without these great 
volunteers and their crew leaders like Dave 
Sizendahl, Jami Zurbach, Curtis Ashcraft, and 
Paul Cappellano.  

As we move forward, I’m now 
asking for weekend warriors and Monday 
night crews to kick start the summertime fun 
as we get closer and closer to normality.  

On weekends we will need a food 
runner(s) on Saturdays and Sundays, and 
two-person grill team for each day also. For 
the grill team I ask you bring your friend with 
you as a regular partner to establish a 
working tempo for your team. If you also 
have a runner(s) to work that is great too. 
One or two shifts a month would be a great 
thing. 

The Monday night crews are also 
starting up again and we are asking all crew 
leaders and volunteers to come to a meeting 
Sunday May 2nd at 4pm. If you want to do 
something new or want to revive your old 
crew menu we hope to see you there.  

“The Elks Lodge food is only as good 
as the LOVE we put into it.” With your help 
our summer can be one of normal and 
regular fun for everyone. 

-Reggie Greenwood 
 Kitchen Manager 

 

 

May Dinners To Go 

May 5: Cinco de Mayo Shrimp Enchiladas with Rice & Beans 
May 7: Let Us Cook Your Steak Night 
May 12: Meatloaf and Mashed Potatoes 
May 14: BBQ Rib Dinner 
May 19: Linguini with White Clam Sauce 
May 21: BBQ Chicken and Nancy’s Mac n Cheese 
May 26: Bangers and Mash 
May 28: Fish/Shrimp N Chips 

Daily Lunch Specials 
 
Monday: Fried Chicken 
Tuesday: Grilled New York Pastrami 
Wednesday: Steak Sandwich, Steak Salad 
Thursday: Chicken Fried Steak 
Friday: Fish/Shrimp N Chips, Sauteed Spicy Garlic Shrimp Salad 



Did you know? Lodge 322 is on Facebook and 

Instagram! You can follow us on both for 

updated information between YELLs. 

            San Luis Obispo Elks #322      @sloelks 

NEWS AND EVENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

ENF NEWS 

We Made Per Capita!!! 

What does Per Capita mean?  The amount of funds Grand Lodge asks each Lodge to raise per member to help support The Elks National 

Foundation (ENF).  Per Capita is $4.85 per member.  This last year we raised $5.68 per member!  We qualify to receive these funds back through 

The Elks National Foundation via Grants, Scholarships and Community Investment Programs.   

A record number of grants were given out last year! In our district alone $79,000 was granted. Grants are an important part of giving back 

to our community. We strive to apply and receive every grant available to us by Grand Lodge.  

Scholarships and Vocational Grants are an import part of ENF as well. If you know anyone who is a member, child of a member or grandchild of a 

member please don’t hesitate to reach out and apply for any grants 

that are a available. Applications can be submitted online. Please 

don’t hesitate to ask an officer if any help is needed. 

Lastly ENF gives every year a portion of the giving to Major 

Project. Last year we gave 1.2 million dollars. 

I personally would like to challenge each of you to participate in the 

Fidelity Club. This is a recurring donation that you can control online 

and supports our lodge and future grants. 

Please go online to elks.org to find out more! You can also contact 

me or another officer if you have any questions. 

 

Thank you for your time, 

 

Deena Dana 

ENF Chairman 

Chairman of the Board 

Food Servers: Looking for people to help serve food 11am-2pm Mon-Fri 

and 12-4pm on the weekends. Use Sign Up Genius to sign up for a time 

slot. THANK YOU! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508094aafaa29a6fc1-elks6  

 

Mother’s Day Brunch: We need volunteers to help with Mother’s Day 

Brunch! Contact Reggie Sloelks322events@gmail.com if you can help. 

 

Memorial Day Pool Party: We could use help on the decorations 

committee. If you would like to help, please contact the office at 

office@bpoeslo322.com 

 

Band & DJs: Can you donate your time and musical talent this Memorial 

Day? We are looking for bands and DJs to spare an hour and a half to help 

make the Memorial Day Pool Party lots of fun! Please contact the office 

at office@bpoeslo322.com 

 

Committee Volunteers: Americanism, Drug Awareness and Pool 

Activities all need members to join these committees! Contact the office 

if you are interested.  

Mark Your Calendars! 

• Elks Youth Week: May 2-8 

• Cinco de Mayo Dinner: May 5 

• Mother’s Day Brunch: May 9 

• Pool Party: May 31 

• Flag Day Ceremony: June 14 

• Father’s Day Cornhole Tournament: June 20 

• 4th of July Pool Party: July 4 

http://elks.org/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508094aafaa29a6fc1-elks6
mailto:Sloelks322events@gmail.com
mailto:office@bpoeslo322.com
mailto:office@bpoeslo322.com


A COIN A DAY  By Shane Bagnall, Lecturing Knight & Lodge Historian 

Following initiation into our Lodge, each new Member is presented with 

the beloved Purple Pig bank. By filling up the Purple Pig with your pocket change 

and turning it into the Lodge office, the California-Hawaii Elks Association Major 

Project, Inc. (CHEMPI) is able to provide important services for children with 

disabilities. This program is often referred to as the “Major Project” and it has 

raised over 116 million dollars since it began in 1950. When a coin is inserted, 

the Purple Pig tips his hat and this is what makes it possible for the Major Project 

to meet the unmet needs of these children. 

Having started in 1950, this program is certainly interesting from a 

historical perspective, but our focus here will be on the endearing little plastic 

piggy bank that has become the mascot of this great organization. Invented by 

Wes-Ko Products of Los Angeles, these banks were advertised as “Action Piggy 

Banks” that made saving fun. Thanks to vintage packaging and advertising, we 

know that the pig’s name is “Snooty” and he came in a variety of sizes and colors.  

Thanks to an article in the May/June 2018 issue of the California-Hawaii 

Elk Magazine, we have a historical timeline on the Elks’ use of this bank. Initially, 

jars with special labels were sent to Lodges in the district for raising funds for 

Major Project, with the eventual goal of having custom banks provided to each 

lodge, and eventually each member in the California-Hawaii Elks Association. In 

1954, the first order was placed for 110,000 “No. 50 Snooty Jr.” banks which 

were then sent to Lodges for distribution to Members. 

We look forward to future “Purple Pig Roundups,” but you can always 

bring your full bank into the Lodge office at any time during office hours. Each 

Member is given credit for their donation to Major Project, and it counts towards 

our Lodge’s per capita total. Another way to help is by using Amazon Smile for 

all of your Amazon purchases and selecting the California-Hawaii Elks Association 

as the recipient. Every little bit helps, and as Snooty says: “A Coin a Day, They’ll 

Walk, Talk, See and Play!”  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



ELKS ADVERTISERS 

 

We THANK YOU for your business and encourage our members to support the following businesses: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you interested in advertising in next month’s YELL? Please send an email to 

secretary@bpoeslo322.com along with your business card. Information will be provided. 

 

*Note: To help cut costs, printed copies of The YELL will now be printed in black and white. If you would like to receive a 

color copy of The YELL and would like to receive it earlier, we highly encourage you to provide us with an email address to 

receive your YELL if you have not already done so. 
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